Department of Energy
Washington, DC 20585

Jul 13 2018

Mr. Keith Branter

Chair

Idaho Cleanup Project
Citizens Advisory Board

1425 Higham Street

Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402

Dear Mr. Branter:

Thank you for your email transmitting the Idaho Cleanup Project Citizens Advisory
Board’s (ICP CAB) recommendation that the Department of Energy (DOE) continue the
mission of the Advanced Mixed Waste Treatment Project (AMWTP). DOE will take the
ICP CAB’s recommendation and concerns from members under consideration in
finalizing our analysis of the AMWTP. My office is focused on completing the analysis
in a thorough manner as soon as possible, considering both impacts at Idaho, and for the
entire DOE complex.

I appreciate the ICP CAB’s input on this important topic and your ongoing commitment
to the Idaho Cleanup Project. I would also like to echo your acknowledgement that the
AMWTP workforce has performed exemplary work in addressing the challenging legacy
waste at the Idaho Site.

If you should have any questions, please contact me or Mr. John P. Zimmerman,
Deputy Manager, Idaho Cleanup Project, at (208) 526-3811.

Sincerely,

/= A

Anne Marie White
Assistant Secretary
for Environmental Management



